Center Township
Board of Supervisors
August 08, 2023
Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, August 08,
2023 at 5:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman,
Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors
were Pauline Johnston and Rick, Mary and Rusty Herrick.

Dan made a motion to approve the minutes of the July business meeting as read. Paul seconded and
the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Dan seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Mrs. Johnston mentioned her concern for the lack of security at the county magistrate’s offices. The
Board explained that the county is struggling with hiring and keeping employees.

She also asked if the township would be participating in the recycling program again. The board stated
that as it is at this time, the township would not.

The code enforcement report was read. One building permit was issued for a new canopy at the school
and five overweight violations were issued. The engineering report was reviewed with updates on the
sewer expansion project. The board is scheduled to meet with representatives from Iron Senergy to
discuss the proposed bridge replacement on Grinnage Run Road.

Paul made a motion to adopt Resolution 3-2023 revising the 2023 Budget to reflect the receipt of the
Act 13 Impact Fee revenue and changing the expenditures total to include the purchase of the new

MowerMax machine. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

The concrete pad has been poured for the last modular home to be placed on Third Street by the
redevelopment authority.

A certificate of appreciation was presented to Rusty Herrick for recently purchasing and placing new
American flags on the Veteran’s Memorial in Rogersville.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 5:10
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